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Welcome to Year 2!



Year 2: Meet the teacher

Miss Muxworthy – Class Teacher

Mrs Buckingham – Teaching Assistant 

Miss Gayle – Teaching Assistant



Attendance and punctuality
8:40 The school gates opens and early morning work (EMW) begins.

During early Morning Work (EMW) children complete a range of English and Maths activities in the classroom. 

8:55 We take the register and learning starts immediately after. 

9:00 Daily registration closes, after this your child will be marked in as late.

Please ensure your child arrives at school on time so they do not miss out on any learning.



Year 2: Meet the teacher

Spelling test: Monday PE: Tuesday (outdoor) and Thursday (indoor).

Please note this is subject to change.



Curriculum Map

Our topic for Autumn 1 is World Kitchen, and our topic for Autumn 2 is now Night Explorers.

We will be organising trips for this year, we will aim to give you as much notice as we can of any 

upcoming trips.

If you are willing and available to help out on any of these trips, please let us know. 



Reading
• Children’s books will be changed weekly – there is a sign with your child’s day on the playground door (which you 

can see at pick up).

• Each child has spent time with an adult in class to decide their reading level. 

• In addition to reading their school reading book, please do encourage the reading of other books at 

home

• Read at home every day – record in reading records

• Discussing the text

• Explore new vocabulary

• Asking questions e.g. 

Where is the story set? How do you know?

What was your favourite part of the book? Why?

Can you find any adjectives?

e.g. ”Enzo read well with 
dad and answered some 

questions about the 
story.”



Handwriting
In Key Stage 1 we will progress from physical preparation for handwriting into:

1. Securing correct letter formation (Key Stage 1)

2. Beginning to join (Key Stage 1)

Phonics
We teach phonics daily and expect the children to be practising at home.
We follow the  Little Wandle Letter and Sounds program.

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/



Homework
• Homework is in the children’s homework books in the form of a menu, with 

multiple options to complete 

• Try to complete at least 4 tasks per half-term

• A new homework menu will be given each half-term



Assessment
• Marking- we give feedback in a variety of ways including marking in books, whole class feedback, peer marking

• Weekly spelling test – please ensure you practice with your child throughout the week, and especially over the 

weekend​

• Termly testing – used to inform my teaching, and done in a low pressure environment

• KS1 SATs are no longer statutory - information will be shared with you nearer the time as to whether your 

children will be taking the 2024 SATs paper



Behaviour

If a Golden Rule is broken:

• A reminder of the Golden Rule and a verbal warning is given

If a Golden Rule is broken for the 2nd time:

• 10 minutes of play or lunch time will be missed, or a short time out in another class is given

Detention if lunchtime incident

Time out at playtime if playtime incident



Behaviour

Stars awarded daily in class for participation during class - the focus is on participation 
and learning, not getting the answer right.

Friday Collective Worship – certificates given for hard work during the week’s lessons 
and for following the termly value (Love of Learning) and the Golden Rules throughout 
the week.



Uniform

PE Kit
Indoor: pumps, dark shorts and white t-shirt
Outdoor: trainers, dark shorts/ tracksuit bottoms, white t-shirt, jumper

Please label all clothing clearly with your child’s name.

Girls
Grey skirt or trousers or pinafore dress, blue or white polo shirt, 
royal blue sweatshirt, jumper, cardigan, fleece

Boys
Grey trousers, blue or white polo shirt, royal blue sweatshirt, jumper, 
cardigan or fleece

Footwear Safe, flat sensible shoes, boots or trainers – black in colour

Jewellery Small studs and a wrist watch if your child can tell the time



Healthy School
Please ensure your child has a healthy balanced meal for lunch, e.g. sandwich, salad, rice etc.

Make sure any snacks included in the packed lunch are healthy, for example, fruit, raisins, yoghurt, rice cakes.

Drinks: 

- Water only

- Every child should have a labelled water bottle in school every day

We are a nut free school – this means that any food packed for your child to eat whilst at school or on a school trip 

should be free from nuts.



Keeping in touch
Please do not hesitate to contact us if there are any questions, worries, or concerns – don’t wait!

Always speak to me in the first instance, you can

• Write a note

• Telephone or visit the school office to make an appointment, before or after school or 

• I am available to chat briefly in playground after school from 3.10pm, once all children have been collected 

If necessary, I may refer you to another member of staff such as

• Miss Graham (our Special Education Needs Coordinator)

• Ms Lamont (Home School Link Worker)

• Ms Reid (Head Teacher) or Mr Ermellino (Deputy Head Teacher)



Christ Church website



Any questions?


